






 
April 4th, 2022 

 

 

The Honorable Ken Calvert 

2205 Rayburn House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515 

 

RE: Support for the City of Lake Elsinore’s Project Request  

 

Dear Congressman Ken Calvert: 

 

I would like to express my support for the City of Lake Elsinore and its Community Project Funding 

Requests for the 2022 Appropriations Bill.  

 

As you know, Southwest Riverside County is one of the fastest growing regions in the State of 

California, and Lake Elsinore is the second fast growing City in the State according to the latest U.S. 

Census. As such, our support at the State and Federal level is essential to ensure we can 

adequately meet the demands of our constituents in this thriving community. 

 

Each of the projects will benefit the state and region including:   

  

• Camino Del Norte Infrastructure Improvements – This roadway, opened in February 2021, 

has significantly improved overall circulation in this part of the County. The proposed 

addition of water, sewer, electrical, gas and broadband underground infrastructure will allow 

for responsible and beneficial development of the surrounding 125 acres. Ideas for future 

growth include hotels to support growing tourism, car dealerships with significant tax 

generation, and lacking services in this area including healthcare and mental health services.  

 

• Lakepoint Park & Senior Center Improvements – Lake Elsinore is a young community with a 

median age of approximately 30. It has become a destination for young families hoping to 

live the American Dream. This aged park serves many families every day as home to the 

City’s primary youth football league and it is the only park that lies on the lakefront of 

Southern California’s largest natural, freshwater lake. The proposed improvements include 

the replacement of a significant amount of water thirsty grass with artificial turf that would 

help the State toward our water use reductions as we face our third year of drought.  

 

• Auto Center Drive Bridge Seismic Retrofit – This bridge was built in 1957 and is a significant 

safety concern as it no longer meets state standards. This request would provide the 

remaining funding needed to complete the seismic retrofit, which must begin by August 

2024, and bring the bridge back into compliance.  

 

Overall, each of these projects has extensive benefits and aligns with the State’s key areas of focus. 

Thank you for your consideration of this request.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

 
Kelly Seyarto 

Assemblymember, 67th District 


